
 
 
A WORKSHOP / REGULAR MEETING OF THE MAYOR AND COUNCIL OF THE BOROUGH OF 
ANDOVER, COUNTY OF SUSSEX, STATE OF NEW JERSEY WAS HELD ON THURSDAY, APRIL 
7th, 2022 AT THE BOROUGH HALL BEGINNING AT 7:00 P.M. 

 
PRESENT:  Mayor Morgan, Council Members: Dennison, Smith, Pearson, and Walter. 
 
ABSENT:   Dennison and Hoag   
 
Mayor Morgan called the meeting to order with a salute to the flag and in accordance with the Open 
Public Meetings Act by advertising notice of meeting in the N.J. Herald and posting copy of notice in 
the Borough Hall as well as the Andover Borough municipal website.  
 
 
AUDIENCE PARTICIPATION:    None.  
 
 

PREPARATION OF THE 2022 MUNICIPAL BUDGET: 
 

The Chief Financial Officer reviewed the final calculations of the 2022 revenues and 
appropriations.  Open Space and salary ordinance introductions will be presented on the same 
evening as 2022 Budget Introduction scheduled for Monday, May 9th, 2022 at 7 p.m.  
 
ANY OTHER BUSINESS: 
The Easter Egg Hunt will be held rain or shine on Saturday, April 9th.  Council members 
available are asked to come at 8:30 a.m. to set up.  
 
Potential new employee interview on Saturday 4/9/22 at 9:30 a.m. at the park building to review 
job description and tour facility.  Councilman Smith and Mallon will be there with Mayor Morgan 
to help with that after the egg hunt.  
 
Mayor Morgan reported that Harold Pellow responded to the NJDOT regarding the Mid-Block 
Crosswalk Improvements – North Project survey with the concerns of the water line in the area. 
Mr. Pellow will also be submitting lower Maple Street and Smith Street for municipal aid grants.  
 
Mr. Smith mentioned that there should be crack-sealing on the roads along Lakeview and 
Prospect Avenue to preserve the roadway.  Some ideas were suggested such as a shared 
service inquiry or cooperative purchasing agreement. 
 
The CFO reported that the annual Statewide Grant has been launched for 2022.  He has been 
successful in receiving them in other towns and members of the Administrative Committee 
agreed we should submit them annually to incorporate with ongoing projects.  
 
AUDIENCE PARTICIPATION: None.  
 
MOTION TO PAY THE BILLS:  None.  
 
MOTION TO ADJOURN: 
A MOTION was made by Mr. Smith, seconded by Mr. Mallon to adjourn the meeting.  AYES: All in 
favor. NAYS: None. Motion carried. 
 
Beth Brothman 
Municipal Clerk  


